
WAC 391-45-552  Special provision—Educational employees.  The 
obligation to bargain in good faith imposed upon an employer and the 
exclusive representative of its employees, respectively, by RCW 
41.59.020(2) and 41.59.140 (1)(e) or (2)(c) includes:

(1) The obligation to submit, as to each subject for bargaining 
advanced by the party, a written statement of the language proposed 
for incorporation in or deletion from the collective bargaining agree-
ment between the parties, together with a written or oral explanation 
or justification of the proposals.

(2) The obligation to submit, as to each subject for bargaining 
advanced by the other party, at least one written response, together 
with a written or oral explanation of the response. However, a party 
which asserts in a written response that a subject for bargaining ad-
vanced by the other party is not a mandatory subject for collective 
bargaining may thereafter refuse to make further proposals as to the 
subject or subjects for bargaining.

(3) The obligation to receive proposals from the other party as 
to all subjects for bargaining in dispute between the parties and, un-
til a legal impasse has been reached, to refrain from demanding the 
removal of the subject from the bargaining table on the basis that it 
is not a mandatory subject for collective bargaining.

(4) The obligation to exhaust the mediation and fact finding pro-
cedure established pursuant to RCW 41.59.120 before implementing all 
or any part of a final offer in negotiations, except as provided in 
RCW 41.59.930.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 28B.52.080, 41.56.090, 41.59.110, 41.58.050 
and 41.59.120. WSR 00-14-048, § 391-45-552, filed 6/30/00, effective 
8/1/00; WSR 90-06-074, § 391-45-552, filed 3/7/90, effective 4/7/90. 
Statutory Authority: RCW 28B.52.080, 41.56.040, 41.58.050, 41.59.110 
and 47.64.040. WSR 81-02-034 (Order 81-01), § 391-45-552, filed 
1/6/81.]
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